Arbor Day 2024 Honoree celebrated In Memory of Dennis Patton

Dennis Patton, Kansas State University Research & Extension’s Johnson County horticulture agent & educator for over 35 years, was named the 2024 Arbor Day honoree, in memoriam, by the Prairie Village Tree Board. Dennis passed away in March at the age of 64. Dennis was remembered and celebrated at the Prairie Village Arbor Day event on Saturday, April 27th at Wassmer Park. A White Oak was planted in his memory prior to the event.
As Horticulture agent for the Johnson County K-State Research and Extension, Dennis Patton had an outstanding impact on Prairie Village, the county and the entire metropolitan area. He was well known for his passion for gardening, for trees and for educating the community about them.
At the Extension 2023 Extension annual conference in Manhattan, he was recognized for his 40 years of Extension Work and for his support of the International Master Gardener Conference. Thousands of county residents have graduated as Extension master gardeners while Dennis oversaw the program. With his guidance, Extension master gardeners have volunteered “to preserve and beautify the environment and improve the quality of life in the community by providing current research-based horticultural information
to the public.”
In his nomination, former Tree Board Chair, Kevin Dunn remarked that there was a lot more to Dennis than his impressive resume.  Dennis was well known to thousands of Kansas City residents with his weekly gardening columns in the Kansas City Star over many years, and later in the monthly editions of Kansas City Gardener, as well as various Johnson County government publications. Kevin recalled that he found a lot of good practical advice in those columns like “Don’t waste your money on applying lime to your lawn, the pH in our clay soils is already high enough” or “Always consider the right tree for the right location.” To his readers, Dennis was the sympathetic voice of someone who could get just as exasperated and just as enthusiastic about growing things in this challenging Midwest climate, and always had sound advice and words of encouragement for his readers. He proved himself as dynamic and informative to those of us lucky enough to hear him as a public speaker.


At the Mayor's Proclamation on Arbor Day honoring Dennis Patton that was read at the City Council meeting on April 15th, Prairie Village Tree Board Chair, Lindsay Voitik, recounted all the contributions that Dennis had made to Prairie Village over many years. These included his contributions to the Prairie Village Arboretum, including the introduction of Black and White Oaks at Windsor Park, as well as how instrumental he was in establishing the Johnson County Extension Master Gardener demonstration garden to Wassmer Park. And Dennis consistently supported the Tree Board including his virtual presentation on "Recommended Trees in PV and the Greater KC area" at the 2020 Fall Seminar, and his participation at the 2022 Fall seminar as a expert panel member.
Lindsay concluded her remarks with one of her favorite memories of Dennis that was in a recent column where he mourned the loss of a massive Burr Oak tree to highway expansion. In Dennis's own words ...“Yes, I will miss that tree towering over the intersection. I will feel an emptiness, not seeing its strong silhouetted beauty….But I will mourn even more if we don’t plant new trees for future generations to appreciate.”
 
For more information on Arbor Day, including articles and photos of Dennis Patton, please visit ...
https://www.pvkansas.com/governing-body/city-committees/tree-board
and click on the tab labeled Arbor Day


